Minutes of Regular Meeting Liberty Township, Licking County, Ohio July 8, 2019

- The regular monthly meeting of the Liberty Township trustees held on Monday, July 8, 2019 in the Liberty Township House. Bill Siegel, township trustee, called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. He stated the meeting is being recorded, and then led the Pledge of Allegiance.
- Roll call taken with the following answering as present: Bill Siegel, Bill Bogantz and Dave Cole.
- Motion made by Dave Cole to approve the regular meeting minutes from June 10, 2019. Motion seconded by Bill Bogantz and passed with all yes votes.
- Motion made by Bill Bogantz to approve the minutes from the special meeting on June 24, 2019. Motion seconded by Bill Siegel. Motion passed with all yes votes.

Zoning Report

Ed Wasem, Zoning Inspector: Four permits written totaling \$1,364.00.

19-P-13 Jeff & Emily McElroy \$837.00

19-P-14 Amy Barns \$219.00

6572 Dutch Lane

5651 Smaller Rd.

Single Family Dwelling

Addition

19-P-15 David Brown \$150.00

19-P-16 Bryan & Kathy Merkle \$158.00

4500 Stone Quarry

8544 Nichols Lane

4300 Stone Quarry

Addition

Covered Deck

- Zoning Inspector stated that the Zoning Violation that had been sent was accepted and being worked on. The residents were given an extension through August 30, 2019.
- Zoning Clerk is working on getting official zoning map of the township that is signed. Bill Bogantz will upload the map onto the township website.
- Bill Siegel was contacted by the Licking County Building Department notifying him that an official letter has been sent to J.J.S., the business located on Johnstown Utica Rd.

Resident/Public Input

none

Old Business

- Roads Jeff Irvin and Bill Siegel removed four trees from township roads after the storms.
- Jeff Irvin, Road Maintenance Supervisor, has started the second mowing.
- At the special meeting, Small's Asphalt was awarded the bid to repair township roads. It was stated they might be starting on Friday, July 12.
- Bill Bogantz stated the security cameras are in and installed. The budget was approved for \$1310.00 and the total is \$1142.79. Bill Bogantz stated he would like to purchase a cart to set the system on.

New Business

- The trustees discussed the fire departments request to add a 2.9 Mil replacement levy on the ballot. Concerns of unanswered questions that the trustees have regarding the levy not answered due to no one in attendance at tonight's meeting from the fire department, the trustees decided to not approve the levy for November Ballot, but would like to discuss for future. Fiscal officer will send the email regarding the trustee's decision.
- Zoning clerk given Census 2020 for new construction from 2018 to March of 2020 to be filled out. Dave Cole will
 assist her with the numbers.
- Trustees will check on ditches/culvert on Concord Rd.

Correspondence/Warrants/Receipts

- The June correspondences read.
- Receipts for the month of June read. Receipts totaled \$16,410.46
- Payments for the month of June read. Payments totaled \$14,038.16
- Minutes, permits, warrants, and vouchers signed.

A motion to adjourn the regular meeting of the Liberty Township Trustees made by Bill Bogantz, seconded by Dave Cole. Motion passed with all yes votes.

Approval of the minutes of meeting held on July 8, 2019:

Trustee:

Date: 8/12/20/

Trustee:

Date: 8/12/20/

Date: 8/12/20/